Lake Chapter, A.B.A.T.E. of MN

Finn’s, Mayer, MN

October 5, 2013, 3:00 pm
Officers Present:


Sergeant at Arms:

President
Todd Riba
X
Charlie Cassell


Vice President
Jim Kosse
X
Lee Plante
X
Secretary
Patty Barnes
X
Michael Shinn


Treasurer
Danita McDowell
X
Cousin Steve

Chapter Rep
Mike Jencks 
X
Keith Knee
X





Brian Hannig
X

Total number of members attending:  22,  Guests:  0
Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance:  3:00 pm
Welcome to members and guests; President’s Remarks; Vice-President’s Remarks:

President thanked everyone for helping with the ditch clean up that day. There was a little trouble with the construction on Hwy 7, but it turned out good. Thanked everyone who attended the Special Events Committee Meeting prior to the chapter meeting.

Vice President thanked Popeye and Olive for hosting the bonfire after the fall run. 
OFFICER REPORTS

• Secretary’s report: 

Motion to accept minutes as presented –Becky Hasslen made a motion to accept the minutes as presented, Keith Knee seconded. Motion passed.

	


• Treasures report: 

For the Sixth Month Ending September  30, 2013

Presented at October 5, 2013 Meeting, Finn’s, Mayer

Started September with $2,305.22
Income:

Memberships – August – $34.00

Products sold – $1,338.00

Member Donation – $12.00

Presale tickets for the September 21st Fall Run – $15.00

Day of ticket sales for September 21st Fall Run - $147.00

Member Donation to the MRF - $57.00

Member Donation to the MRF (requested to be used in addition of the Chapters donation) - $27.00

Transfer from the MRF Fund – $268.00

Total: $1898,00

Expenses:

PAC Patches – Qty. 8 - $200.00

MRF – $527.00

First Class postage for RN to Chapter Rep – $2.00

Reimburse Bill Nelson – postage for reminder post cards - $92.50

Annual Blanket Fundraiser Insurance - $125.00

Products - $1,298.05

Fall Run Door Prizes (two Lake Chapter 25th Anniversary t-shirts) - $22.50

5% Fall Run ticket sales transferred to the MRF fund - $8.60

5% Fall Run ticket sales sent to MNPac - $8.60

50% Fall Run split with the State - $66.15

Total: $2,350.40

September Ending Balance $1,852.82
Earmarks:

Jeff H. Lake Chapter Membership {Dec} – $20.00

2013 Member of the Year Membership, TBD – $50.00

Website annual hosting fee {Aug 2014} – $39.95

Chapter reminder postcards {3mailing a year} – $129.00

Grounded Hogs – $750.00

Products – $350.00

Total: $1,338.95

Petty Cash: $40.05

MRF Donation Fund: $8.60

Chapter Gambling Fund: $5.87

Food Shelf Fund: $0.00

Toys for Tots Fund: $67.10

Buddy Bear Fund $17.00

Grand Total: $1,991.44








Spendable: $513.87

Mike Edgett made a motion to have all profits from the sale of chapter products, up to $500.00, be used to purchase more products, to help keep it funded for awhile. Keith Knee 2nd the motion. Motion passed. 
• Chapter Rep Report:  Membership seems to be up. The membership drive is through the end of December. Let’s work to get our membership higher. B.O.D. is October 19th in Albert Lea. Bring any concerns to Mike to present to the board.
Motion to accept Officer’s reports as presented – Keith Knee made a motion to accept the reports, Dave Clifton seconded. Motion passed.

COMMITTEE REPORTS (limited to 5 minutes maximum)

• Special Events (Becky and Dave Clifton): 

Amateur Bartending is scheduled for November 16th at The Crossbar (formerly Tommy Sue’s) in St. Boni. We can bring food so if someone wants to bring a pot of chili or other snacks, please do so. Todd would like to have all officers present that day.
A sponsorship program was developed for the Grounded Hogs Fundraiser. Danita is putting the final touches on the information and will email out to everyone. All sponsors need to be turned into Becky by November 15th. The band we chose is Menace. Danita and Brian will contact them to confirm. Ticket price will be $10.00 advance/$15.00 at the door. We need volunteers for the silent/live auction, security, food and front gate. Please contact Becky to volunteer.

• Products (Holly R. and Danita):  The pre-order products are in. Brian was the model for one of the new 25th anniversary designed t-shirts. The on-line store had a glitch at start up, but should be up and running soon. 25th Anniversary patches will be available for pre-order at $7.00 each. Sign up if you would like one. Mitch suggested to check with Maryann that does a lot of embroidery work for A.B.A.T.E. to see what her price would be for the patches.
• State Rally (Jim K):  No update at this time.
• Dial-A-Ride (Mike E):  Gave a brief update. Reminded everyone to call in if they made an intervention as that information is very important to the program.
• Public Relations: (Mitch B):  Thanked everyone who participated in ditch pick up. It is a great piece of PR for our chapter. Bowling for kids on October 13th at McPete’s in Big Lake. Even if you are not bowling, show up and cheer them on. Toy’s For Tot’s fundraiser is November 16th.  Kosse will contact Karen to see if she will set up a time at Kare 11 for our Toy’s For Tot’s donation.
• Website (Charm B):  No report available.
• Social Media (Jim K):  No report available.

• Training and Education (Bruce Watt):  No report available.

· Membership (Janelle Morris): Janelle has volunteered to be the chair of this committee. Thank you!! Todd will work with her on what needs to be handled.
Keith Knee made a motion to accept the committee reports. Dave Clifton seconded. Motion passed.

LEGISLATIVE REPORTS (limited to 5 minutes maximum)
 MRF Report: (Dawn):  Todd informed the chapter that Dawn was the recipient of the Presidents Cup at Meeting of the Minds this year. Congratulations Dawn!!  Rep. Petri wrote a letter to the CDC basically asking them to leave motorcycling issues alone. Please contact your Representatives and ask them to sign on to Rep. Petri’s letter. There is more info on the website.

Paulson and Backman signed onto HR1861.

Bikers inside the Beltway – May 15th.
• Minnesota Motorcycle Safety Task Force: (Mitch B): They will be offering the police course program in the spring. A group rate for that program is $500.00. If you are a member of the task force you are offered free training classes. The crash facts are in and speed was the number one issue for deaths. The next meeting is November 21st, 5:00 pm in Brooklyn Center. 
• Legislative Report (Todd R):  We need to pay attention to the open seats in the upcoming election and we need to be ready. A lot of things will be heading our way. He handed out a flyer for MN Pac, please support if you can. Todd commented on the great story that KARE 11 did concerning Mary Berger’s motorcycle accident. It was a very well done story. Great job Mary!!

Mack made a few comments – Bikerday registration will be open on the website on November 1st. We really need to get a lot of people at the capitol. Lake Chapter needs to decide if we are going to reserve our own bus or not and get back to Mack. Todd thanked Mack for all he does for A.B.A.T.E.

Keith Knee made a motion to accept the Legislative reports as presented.  Dave Clifton seconded. Motion passed.

OLD BUSINESS:

Dawn made a motion to donate our buddy bears to the 212 Trauma Center. Mike Edgett 2nd. Motion passed.

Victoria Fire Department had enough stuffed animals, so they didn’t need our donation. Mike will contact the trauma center to set up and time to drop off the bears.

The 25th Anniversary party is 10/6 in Hopkins. Due to some city ordinance, we can’t bring in food. Becky Hasslen made a motion to spend up to $50.00 on pizza or snacks to be delivered to the Tavern. Mary Berger seconded. Motion passed.

Bring anything you have that is Lake Chapter related.
NEW BUSINESS:
Danita has posters for our upcoming meetings and events to be hung up at those locations. 

Todd appointed a selection committee to review the submissions for the Steve Award. Voting for the award will be in November and the award will be presented at the December meeting. 

Mike Edgett made a motion to have a Lake Chapter bus for Bikerday. We are seeking donations to pay for the bus, and if there is a balance after the donations, the balance will be paid after the Grounded Hogs fundraiser. Lee Plante seconded. Motion passed.
UPCOMING EVENTS:

November 2nd – Lake Chapter meeting at Madigan’s, Maple Lake, 3:00 pm

Noveber 16th – Toy’s for Tot’s Amateur Bartending, The Crossbar (formerly Tommy Sue’s), St. Boni

December 7th – Lake Chapter meeting at Dave’s Town Club, Delano, 3:00 pm

February 1st – Grounded Hogs Fundraiser, Rockford Town Hall, Buffalo

March 12th – Bikerday at the Capitol
Motion to accept minutes as presented –Becky Hasslen made a motion to accept the minutes as presented, Keith Knee seconded. Motion passed.

Mike Edgett made a motion to have all profits from the sale of chapter products, up to $500.00, be used to purchase more products, to help keep it funded for awhile. Keith Knee 2nd the motion. Motion passed. 
Motion to accept Officer’s reports as presented – Keith Knee made a motion to accept the reports, Dave Clifton seconded. Motion passed.

Keith Knee made a motion to accept the committee reports. Dave Clifton seconded. Motion passed.

Keith Knee made a motion to accept the Legislative reports as presented.  Dave Clifton seconded. Motion passed.

Dawn made a motion to donate our buddy bears to the 212 Trauma Center. Mike Edgett 2nd. Motion passed.

Becky Hasslen made a motion to spend up to $50.00 on pizza or snacks to be delivered to the Tavern. Mary Berger seconded. Motion passed.
Mike Edgett made a motion to have a Lake Chapter bus for Bikerday. We are seeking donations to pay for the bus, and if there is a balance after the donations, the balance will be paid after the Grounded Hogs fundraiser. Lee Plante seconded. Motion passed.
Meeting adjourned at 4:20 pm
Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Barnes
Page 4

